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Mission Statement-The WCGS was organized for the purpose of bringing together family researchers 
who can network together and promote preservation of heirlooms and documents.  Our goal is to  
help others find their ancestors, to educate them about genealogy, to copy cemeteries in the area and 
to stimulate interest in the county and genealogy. 

  
In the event a meeting is cancelled due to inclement 
weather, we will post a message on the website 
www.walworthcgs.com or call 262-723-9150. 
 

REMINDER-If you have any knowledge of the 

names of cemetery sextons in our area, please let 

us know, we are trying to gather a listing for ref-

erence, thank you. Send to wcgsec@gmail.com. 

Summer 2020 Meetings 

The July Group Meeting for 
WCGS has been cancelled.  
Notices were sent to all 
members via email and Facebook, but if 
you know someone that doesn’t have Fa-
cebook or email, please let them know.  

Hope to see you all in August for the ice 
cream social! As of right now the Sep-
tember Annual dinner details are not set 
yet, you will be notified when decisions 
regarding location and format are final, 
thank you. 
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From the President’s Desk 

                     Karen Weston—President WCGS 

 
President’s Letter – June 2020 
 
 
 
First, I would like to thank Shirley Sisk for her many years of informative columns 
in the newsletter. Shirley has decided that it is time to step down and the Board is re-
viewing ways we can replace her column. THANK YOU, SHIRLEY! 
 
Second, the July meeting is canceled. We are not sure whether the Community Room 
is available yet and many members still feel more comfortable staying home. The 
Board hopes to be back on the regular schedule with the Ice Cream Social and Gene-
alogy Jeopardy in August. I have about half of the questions done – have you run 
across “marasmus” in your family’s death certificates?? 
 
Third, we are still planning an annual dinner in September. We have the speaker, 
Jennifer Motszko, the University Archivist at UW-Whitewater, who will talk about 
changes to the Archives and ARC over the last two years. The Board is thinking 
about doing the dinner as a picnic at the Community Room with members bringing 
their own meal and the Society providing drinks and a dessert. Given the Covid-19 
concerns with restaurants, this may be the best option. 
 
I hope all of you are able to work on your research during this time of enclosure. 
Missouri has a very good website for state records, so I have been working on my 
son-in-law’s families who have been there since the 1830’s. The Loyds and the Ru-
bisons followed very common paths from early Virginia, over the Blue Ridge Moun-
tains to Tennessee and Kentucky, and across the Mississippi to Missouri. 
 
If you have questions or information for the Board, please let one of us know. Stay 
safe! 
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WCGS Library Page 

     
                                                        IT'S FEDERAL CENSUS TIME 
 
                        A common idea is the U S Census was about counting people, but technically, the original 
idea was to count taxpayers (heads of households),  and males of fighting age (males in the household) 
over age 16.   A researcher  at Kean University in New Jersey found a ledger with a summary of the pop-
ulation from the 1780's. It is suspected that an impromptu census was held and facts presented to the 
Constitutional Convention in 1787. 
           Originally, there were 65 members in the U.S. House of Representatives, after the 1790 Census 
the new number was 106. After the 1910 census, Congress permanently capped the House at 435 repre-
sentatives.  
           In 1790 , the official 1st census, was conducted by 650 Federal Marshalls on horseback who were 
sent door to door in the original 13 states and cost  $45,000. There were only 5 choices for race: White, 
Black, Chinese, Japanese, and America Indian. A separate count of males over age of 16 was noted for 
the potential to be drafted for war , or who would be able to work at industrial jobs. Slaves were counted 
as 3/5 and American Indians were itemized but deliberately NOT counted at all. 
            Books on the Census records are in the WCGS library, but we are not yet resuming operation un-
til the Matheson library is open again, all due to the Covid-19  Coronavirus.  The Census' over the years 
have asked a variety of questions and one can see all the census columns headings in these books. On 
a given census you may not be able to read the question at the top  but you can follow an answer  on the 
page and know what the mark was for, to get more family info.  This 2020 Census is only a "short form" 
so future genealogists will not glean much info. This is the 1st time the Census data will be collected via 
the internet.  The data is always released in public 72 years after it is taken.  Census records are stored 
at the census bureau processing center in Jeffersonville, Indiana, and  after 72 years the records are 
transferred to NARA in Washington D.C. for public release. 
            Data collection questions, known as schedules, have changed and been specialized over time, 
here are a few:  Mortality Schedules for years 1850, 1860, 1870, 1880  counted persons who died in the 
previous 12 months before the census was taken.  Agricultural Schedules were added from 1850 thru 
1880 also  Manufacturing schedules were added in these years.  Veterans Schedules include the 1840 
census with Revolutionary War Pensioners and widowers, 1890 has special census of Union Veterans 
and widows(limited to Washington D.C., some Kentucky and States alphabetically following Kentucky 
           We all love to find family details in the Census records, so it is the most compelling reason to par-
ticipate in this 10 year data collection. 
                                                                                                                                                                     
Respectfully submitted,  
                                                                                                                                                                       
    Diana Bird, library committee member 
 
If you would be interested in volunteering for projects or to help at the library contact one of the library committee members: 

Diana Bird 815-943-3690-leave message if no answer  birddiana1@gmail.com 
Marilyn Traver-  msearchin@gmail.com 
Judy Rockwell- jjrockwell@gmail.com  

mailto:birddiana1@gmail.com
mailto:msearchin@gmail.com
mailto:jjrockwell@gmail.com
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AROUND THE COUNTY TIDBITS 
                                                                     
 

by Shirley Sisk 

AROUND THE COUNTY TIDBITS 

 By Shirley Sisk 
 North Walworth – Miss Josie Bunnell, of 
Chicago, is home for a few days visiting 
her parents.----------Mr. S. U. Phelps left 
Monday for Grand Rapids, Michigan.   We 
are sorry to lose S. U.  as he is one of our 
best young men, but console ourselves with 
the thought that he will return with the 
birds in the spring.----------Mr. E. W. Bun-
nell and Miss Jennie Ferow, were united in 
marriage Wednesday evening, Nov. 6, the 
Rev. Dr. Collie performing the ceremo-
ny.  The scene of the ceremony was the res-
idence of the bride’s father, C.  E. Ferow, 
where about seventy-five invited relatives 
and friends had assembled to witness the 
formula of this happy event.  Mr. S. U. 
Phelps, who acted in the capacity of best 
man, and Miss May Griswold, the brides-
maid, were the first to take their place be-
neath the lovely arch which had been pre-
pared. (etc.)    (From the Delavan Republi-
can, Wednesday, Nov. 13, 1889) 
  
Lyons – The oyster supper last Tuesday 
evening was a pleasant feature of the 
week’s programme.  Mrs. G. V. Weeks and 
Mr. and Mrs. O. Gillett furnished some 
excellent music which was much enjoyed 
by all.   The society cleared $13.35.----------
Mrs. Gill has moved to Geneva, where she 
will spend the winter.----------Mr. Chas. 
Winsor has been spending a few days at 
home, but returned again to St. Paul on 
Monday----------Mrs. Phoebe Healey is en-
tertaining her sister, Mrs. Robinson, from 
Genesee Co., N.Y., and also a niece from 
the same place. (Delavan Republican, 
Wed., Nov. 13, 1889) 
  
Millard – Last Wednesday evening oc-
curred the marriage of Harry Loomer, of 
this place, and Miss Nellie Rockwell, of 
Cold Spring.   Both these young people are 
well and favorably known.   Congratula-

tions are extended.----------Mrs. Nellie 
Gray, a respected resident of this place, 
died at her home last Thursday after a 
long illness.----------Mr. and Mrs. A. M. 
Hanson are nicely settled on the farm 
again.----------Carl Herbst delivered hogs 
at Palmyra Monday, at $4.60 per cwt.-------
---Mrs. Pollock and baby, of Whitewater, 
have been visiting Mrs. Harry Weaver. 
(The Delavan Republican, end of Novem-
ber, 1900) 
  
Darien – John Fogel is quite ill with 

lagrippe.  Hugh D. Long was quite ill with 
lagrippe last week.  Mrs. John LaBundy was 

quite ill last week.----------Mrs. Augusta Heyer 

returned from Milwaukee last Tuesday even-
ing.----------Mrs. Anna Matteson will occupy 

the Patsy Cannon residence this winter.----------
On account of the cold weather Ed Wells will 

not finish his residence until spring.----------

Work on M. Flaherty’s residence is progressing 
rapidly.   The carpenters will finish this week.--

--------Will Leason will move his family onto the 
farm owned by his father-in-law, Mr. Bulger, 

of Walworth.----------Swan Henderson was 

called here from Chicago Monday evening by 
the death of his brother-in-law, Mr. Chas. 

Fehrm.----------Messrs. David Dykeman, E. H. 
Clough and E. Bunnell left for Washington 

state on Tuesday evening to spend the winter.--

--------Chas. Eckert, a former resident of this 
village, now of Sioux Falls, is renewing old ac-

quaintances here this week.  (The Delavan Re-
publican, end of Nov.,  1900) 

 

 

 

 

Reprinted Column from Shirley Sisk 
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Notes from Editor: 
Nothing to report from meetings that were never held, but as I was researching for past 
columns from Shirley Sisk to include in this newsletter, I came across some older pic-
tures of past meetings and decided to post those for your review.  I don’t know people 
in these pictures from as far back as 2013, but I know some of you do.  So enjoy look-
ing at these and enjoy your memories of the meetings and the people! 
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PUBLICATIONS FOR SALE BY WCGS 
 

Walworth Co. Probate Record Index - 1848-1939       $35.00 
   CD in pdf and searchable        $25.00 plus $1.00 s/h 
1857 Walworth Co. Atlas - township maps and index                                                                            $16.00 
1873 Walworth Co. Atlas -  maps & Index (soft cover reprint)                $20.00 
Walworth Co. - Directory of Prairie Farmers & Breeders (soft cover reprint)                                            $30.00 
1882 Walworth County Index to History Book                                                     $30.00 
1912 Walworth County Index to History Book                                                                 $29.00  
Area Research Center UW-Whitewater Resource Guide             $12.00 
Declaration & Naturalization Papers         Vol I $18.00         Vol 2 & 3 (combined)                      $15.00 
Walworth County Pre-1907 Death Index                                                           $22.00 
BLOOMFIELD- Hillside Cemetery- Genoa City          $23.00  
DARIEN - Darien Cemetery                $22.00 
DELAVAN - Delavan Area Cemeteries (Spring Grove, Old Settlers, St. Andrews, Arboretum and some church burials reprint)  $14.00 

East Delavan Union Cemetery            $25.00  

History of Delavan School 1982 - index only            $18.00 
EAST TROY - Oak Ridge Cemetery                            $18.00 
St. Peter’s Catholic Cemetery         $25.00 
GENEVA - Lake Geneva Area Obituaries (updated through June 30, 2010)                    $25.00 
Pioneer Cemetery                 $15.00 
Union Cemetery– plus some Geneva/Lyons Townships                                                                           $20.00 
LAFAYETTE - White Oak Cemetery               $ 7.50 
Hartwell-Westville-Sugar Creek Lutheran Cemeteries (DVD tombstone pics included)                           $12.00 
LAGRANGE -LaGrange Pioneers (reprint of 3600 names, full index)             $27.00 
LaGrange Township Cemeteries                $10.00 
LYONS - Hudson/Lyons (Old Quaker) / Wija Farm Cemeteries (DVD tombstone pics included)     $12.00  
St. Joseph & St. Killian Catholic Cemeteries (DVD tombstone pics included)       $12.00 
RICHMOND - Richmond & East Richmond Cemeteries               $10.00  
SHARON - Oakwood                  $15.00 
SPRING PRAIRIE - Hickory Grove                                                                                                           $25.00 
German Settlement / Mount Hope / Diener Cemeteries (DVD tombstone pics included)      $12.00 
SUGAR CREEK - Millard Cemetery                                                                                                         $15.00 
Hazel Ridge Cemetery             $20.00 
Mount Pleasant Cemetery  (DVD tombstone pics included)                                     $15.00 
Mount Olivet Catholic Cemetery (DVD tombstone pics included)        $15.00 
TROY - Little Prairie                                                   $15.00 
WALWORTH - Walworth Center (Walworth Village listings)          $20.00 
Brick Church Revised 2007                                                                     $20.00 
Cobblestone, WI/Bigfoot, IL (two different cemeteries in one book)        $20.00  
WHITEWATER - St. Patrick's Calvary            $15.00 
Hillside Cemetery                $25.00 
Unknown Burials               $18.00 
Index to the Annals of Whitewater                    $12.00 
^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^ 
Shipping and handling as follows:   $6.50 per book 
To order these publications, circle the selection(s), make check payable to WCGS and mail to: 
 WCGS, PO Box 159, Delavan, WI 53115.  
  
Membership (Jan 1st- Dec 31st) is $15 individual ($100 lifetime), $18.00 family ($200 lifetime), $7.50 student 
 

NAME_____________________________  email ______________________________ 
 
ADDRESS__________________________ CITY____________________ ZIP______ 
 
PHONE _________________ SURNAMES __________________________________ 
 
I do ___ or do not___ give my permission to have my information printed in any WCGS media. 

 
DSTK 1/14 
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          WALWORTH COUNTY GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY OFFICERS 
 

                   PRESIDENT                    Karen Weston   9601 N. Kyle Dr.  Whitewater, WI  wcgspres@gmail.com                                                                                                           
                                 
                   VICE-PRESIDENT          Judy Rockwell N6619 Grove Rd   Elkhorn, WI wcgsvpres@gmail.com 
 
                   SECRETARY                   Marilyn Traver 473 E. Geneva St Lot 10 Elkhorn, WI msearchin@gmail.com 
  
                   TREASURER                   Martha Hay 455 Fellows Road  Genoa City, WI wcgstreasurerwi@gmail.com 
 
                   DIRECTOR(S)                 Diana Bird     Harvard, IL 
                                                             Karen Helwig    Whitewater, WI 
                                                             Linda West     Lake Geneva, WI 
                                                             Dolores Schutt    Clinton, WI 
                  OTHERS:  Newsletter Editor: Peggy Schutt wcgsnewsletter@gmail.com                     
                                     Library Committee: Diana Bird, Judy Rockwell, and Marilyn Traver 
                                     Historian: Pat Blackmer          
 

    Regular meetings of the WCGS are the first Tuesday of each month at the  
Delavan Community Centre, 826 E. Geneva St., Delavan, WI.   

Library Hours: Matheson Memorial Library, 101 N. Wisconsin St., Elkhorn, WI- Every Tues. 10-3pm, phone 262-723-9150 
other times by appt - call 262-279-6541  

      The membership year runs from Jan. 1st thru Dec. 31st.  The newsletter is published bi-monthly. 
             ****Dues are $15 ($100 Lifetime) for an individual, $18.00 ($200 Lifetime) for a family, $25 contributing, $7.50 student.   
                                    $5.00 additional per year to receive the newsletter through the mail. 
  MEMBERS: Want email meeting minutes or not?? Contact Marilyn Traver, msearchin@gmail.com  
 

  Visit the Walworth County website and uncover your roots!  http://www.walworthcgs.com 
                       
 
 

WALWORTH COUNTY GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY 
P.O. BOX 159 
DELAVAN, WI  53115-0159 

Email us at: societynews@walworthcgs.com 

mailto:wcgsnewsletter@gmail.com

